Dear Jorge,

as a follow up of the last WG D meeting you were calling for comments on the comparison/analysis done by ETC-W on reporting monitoring stations for WFD Art. 8, SoE and nitrates directive.

The comparison was presented during the WG D meeting on 29-30 September 2009 and the compiled results per each MS (see attached results for AT) were uploaded on EEA CIRCA: http://eea.eionet.europa.eu/Public/irc/eionet-circle/water/library?l=/copenhagen_freshwater_3&vm=detailed&sb=Title 

Ideally, in the sense of "report once, use many" and streamlining of reporting, the monitoring stations of the Nitrates Directive and SoE should be a subset of the WFD Art. 8 monitoring stations.

And ideally a correlation of monitoring stations under different reporting streams should be possible by the use of the same IDs.

Obviously this is not always the case for various reasons.

As a first explanation, why the reported Austrian NiD monitoring stations (see also Austrian Nitratbericht 2008) do not fully correlate with the WFD Art. 8 monitoring stations, please find below a statement by my collegue Raimund Mair to Agnieszka Romanowicz from 20.02.2009:   

"Please give me the opportunity to clarify some issues with regard to Austrian data reported under the Nitates Directive in June 2008. There is need for clarification with regard to the number of measurements and the period these measurements refer to.

With implementation of the Water Framework Directive an adaptation of the Austrian monitoring system was necessary. This adaptation took place at the end of 2006. The mentioned "EndDate" in the tables refers therefore to the 6 year monitoring cycle of the Water Framework Directive. However, all data on the number of samples as given in the tables refers to the reporting period for the Nitrates Directive and therefore for the 4 year period between 2003 and 2007 (respectively 1999 - 2003). This applies to both - data on surface water and data on groundwater.

With regard to the number of samples for groundwater monitoring stations an agglomeration of the high number of monitoring stations in porous aquifers took place. This exercise was carried out in order to ensure a uniform distribution of "sampling points" throughout the whole territory for the illustration in maps since the number of sampling sites varies considerable throughout the country due to varying hydrogeological situations (predominantly karstic groundwater in the Alpine area in west and central Austria, porous aquifers in the norther and eastern lowlands). The number of samples is therefore relatively high for porous aquifers since it is the sum of samples of a number of monitoring stations. However, I want to clarify that this agglomeration only took place for the illustration in maps in order to avoid that one site would be selected on a purely random basis since otherwise the illustration of the high number of monitoring sites for porous aquifers on large scale maps is not possible! For the summary tables on page 24 to 27 of the report with the share of monitoring stations in certain NO3 concentration-classes the total number of monitoring stations was used without any agglomeration."

We are currently checking the ETC-W analysis for Austria and may send some further comments on other open issues.

I'm looking forward to the next WG D meeting in the end of March.

Best regards,

Ernst
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